IN THE RED CROSS WORLD

STANDING COMMISSION OF THE INTERNATIONAL RED CROSS

The Standing Commission met from 1-4 September 1968, under
the chairmanship of the Countess of Limerick.

Its main concern was the organizing of the XXIst International
Red Cross Conference scheduled to take place from 6 to 13 Septem-
ber 1969, following the Board of Governors of the League and other
international meetings.

A report was read by Mr. Sayman, Vice-President of the
Turkish Red Crescent. He assured the Commission that all measures
had been taken to ensure the best possible conditions for the
Conference. The necessary premises will be ready in time and all
delegates will be able to enter Turkey without difficulty.

The Commission then drew up the Conference programme and
provisional agenda.

The revision of the agreement concluded by the International
Committee and the League on 8 December 1951, defining the terms

of reference of each, also gave rise to an interesting exchange of
views.

537

https://doi.org/10.1017/50020860400061908 Published online by Cambridge University Press


https://doi.org/10.1017/S0020860400061908



